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allow this to pass the legislature! 

Let your voice be heard at: 

https://mac.nysut.org/

issues .  

The 2020 Census is upon us and 

our NYSUT Counts initiative 

( https://www.nysut.org/

news/nysut-united/

issues/2020/january/nysut-

counts-census-2020 ) is in full 

swing. Tens of billions of dollars 

in federal funding are at stake if 

we do not encourage ALL state 

residents to be counted. Take the 

pledge! https://

nysutcounts.org/  

In Solidarity, Your Executive Team 

As we enter the new decade, 

public education is facing 

new challenges at the state 

and national level. Our dedi-

cation to our students and 

fellow colleagues needs to 

remain steadfast in our 

attempts to maintain an equi-

table and sustainable profes-

sion.  

The NY State Property Tax 

Cap directly impacts students 

because school children are 

denied educational resources 

and opportunities based on 

the relative taxable wealth of 

their school districts. When 

districts do not receive ade-

quate funding, they cannot con-

tinue to send students to BOCES 

programs. We, as educators, 

value our students above all 

else, continuing to advocate for 

adequate and consistent funding 

to prepare them for future suc-

cess.  

This year the Governor’s pro-

posed executive budget is trying 

to eliminate BOCES Aid in future 

years by folding it into district 

Foundation Aid. The result 

would mean BOCES will have to 

compete with the funding needs 

of the districts. This idea was 

fought (and won) in previous 

budget proposals. We cannot 

Happy New Year! 

Chef Andrew Ottati Receives National Recognition! 

Chef Andrew Ottati of the 

Rensselaer Educational Center’s 

Culinary Arts Program was 

recently honored with the  

ProStart Educator of Excel-

lence Award by the  National 

Restaurant Association. 

 

Anthony Defazio, the principal 

at REC, states “This award 

represents a significant achieve-

ment and is a well-deserved 

recognition of Chef Ottati’s 

years of dedication, sacrifice 

and skill as an educator.  I per-

sonally know how hard Chef 

Ottati works and appreciate his 

commitment to his students and his 

craft as a culinary teacher.” 

 

Fellow Chef Peter Desmond (CGEC) 

states that Chef Ottati “is a true joy 

to work with. He is a leader as well as 

a companion working in the culi-

nary industry. He shows a passion 

and love for culinary arts, always 

in a mode of continuous improve-

ment!” 

 

We are proud to recognize Chef 

Ottati for his efforts to provide 

Questar III students with a quality 

education! His students are thrilled 

with his success!  
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Union Updates 

• Have you signed up for 

UnionPlus yet? There 

are many benefits you 

may have missed.    

Visit: https://

www.unionplus.org/   

to learn more!  

• Educator Resources are 

available for teachers to 

use in their classrooms 

to teach students about 

the 2020 Census. Visit:   

https://

nysutcounts.org/

resources-for-

educators  to access 

these resources!  
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Section 11.11 - Classroom 
Visits (p. 24) 

“The Agency and the As-
sociation recognize the 
potentially disruptive 
effect of unscheduled vis-
its to the classroom by 
uninvited third parties. In 
order to minimize such 
disruptive events, a proce-
dure for early announce-
ment of visits by third par-
ties shall be a subject of 
discussion at meetings of 

the Liaison Committee.”  

Our administration has 
made efforts to announce 
third party visits in ad-
vance. Evidence of this 
include principals that pro-
vide a weekly summary of 
the events, and communi-
cation at School Improve-
ment and Faculty/Strand 
meetings.  

Recent discussions at Liai-
son meetings have includ-

ed the unannounced visita-
tion of administration some-
times being referred to as 
“Wows and Wonders”. The 
Association has been reas-
sured that none of these vis-
its are connected to APPR 
and are not evaluative in na-
ture. 

If a member is under the im-
pression that one of these 
visits is referenced under 
APPR, please let your building 
representative know. 

main segregated in order for 

districts to be held accounta-

ble for using that aid to send 

students to BOCES programs 

and receive BOCES services.  

NYSUT challenged, and won, 

the last time that this pro-

posal was presented. We 

need to stand together in 

Governor Andrew Cuomo has 

released his Executive Budget 

Proposal for 2020-2021.  

As he attempted to do in prior 

years, the current proposal 

includes a merging of multiple, 

educational aid categories into 

Foundation Aid. This includes 

BOCES Aid, which needs to re-

solidarity once again in order 

to prevent this from occur-

ring.  

Let your legislators hear your 

voice loud and clear! BOCES 

Aid needs to remain segre-

gated from Foundation Aid! 

The future of BOCES lies deli-

cately in the balance!  

Know Your Contract 

Governor Cuomo’s Executive Budget Proposal:  
Potential Impact for BOCES 

Shared Success 

“Success usually comes to those who are too busy to be looking for it." Henry David Thoreau  

adjacent space to solicit dona-
tions of items from staff. They 
organized the room into sec-
tions and began inviting stu-
dents to visit.  
 
Before the holidays in Decem-
ber, many students were able to 
provide their family members 
with a gift. There is never a cost 
to choose items and students 
left the room talking about pay-
ing it forward to someone else.  

Comments from students includ-
ed, “I am so glad that I came to 
school today” and “ My mother is 
going to love this!” What began as 
a concept has flourished into a 
spirit of giving that is infectious. 
Congratulations to the Career 
Academy staff! You embody the 
true spirit of education– to share 
compassion for one another. 
 
~ Jefferson LaMountain (AFL-CIO/
ED #10 Rep) 

Career Academy @ Columbia-
Greene Ed. Center: School 
Store Open For Business! 
 
We all serve students in need 
at all of our locations. These 
needs can include proper 
attire for a job interview, 
warm clothing in the winter-
time, a backpack/purse to 
carry items to and from 
school, or a gift for a loved 
one. The Career Academy at 
CGEC decided to utilize an 
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“Our lives begin to end 

the day we become silent 

about the things that 

matter.”  

~ Martin Luther King 

Jr.~ 

Career Academy School Store 
Open for Business!  

 
Special Thanks go to Esther 

Vezzuto and Jeff LaMountain for 
providing student access to the 

school store at no cost!  

Let Your Voice Be Heard! 
 

Use the NYSUT MAC Web-
site to contact your legisla-

tors today! We have no 
time to waste. BOCES Aid 
CANNOT be merged with 

Foundation Aid! 

https://mac.nysut.org/
action/300  

https://mac.nysut.org/action/300
https://mac.nysut.org/action/300
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